THE






                
LIVERPOOL & DI STRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
Minutes of Meeting held at Wallasey CC on Tuesday 4th September 2012 at 7.00pm

	Agenda  
 1.    Apologies and Roll call

1. Dave Murphy John Williams Alan Bristow, Rob Roberts
2. Minutes from previous meeting Appendix 7
3. Matters arising

2.
Chairman's opening remarks. 

John Isterling update
3.
Matters relating to Fixtures issues 

1. Rob D 2013- next year's league  fixtures
2. Rob R KO Cups 

3. Digman and  Chester Cups     

4. ECB t20  Final 06 09 2012
5. Financial contribution from L&DCC
6. U16/20s
7. Bootle complaint re clash of Cup Finals Appendix 3
8. JW Report re  games U13 U15 U17 U21 All Age
9. Collecting 2011 Cups

10. Medals 2012

11. Format of Cup comps in the future Appendix 6
12. Trial of Oxbridge balls in Cup Comp
13. Rob D: Remaining  League Fixtures:
14. L CCC and recent request for additional use of LCC

15. Spring View

16. Old Xavs complaint re StHT Appendix 5
17. Letters to 2nd XI 2nd Division clubs - Prestatyn

18. Presentation of Cups Trophies etc

19. Wigan - Cancelling all games proposal to AGM if  > 75% rain affected 
4.
Matters relating to Reporting of Results League/Cup and Play-Cricket

1. EH

2. Rob D Rob R
3. Use of TCS and Live Updates


	4. Fines update EH

5. Liverpool CC and alleged fraudulent recording Appendix 4
6. StHT alleged fraudulent recording of results Appendix 9
5.
Matters relating to Registration of Players

1. EH
2. Closing date

3. Karl Brown
4. Parkfield Liscard

6.
Matters relating to 3rd XIs 

1. Formby complaint re BHStM   NG/EH
2. Bootle complaint Appendix 3
3. Mossley Hill/Skelmersdale/Merseyside Cultural Club 2013
7.     Matters relating to Club &Ground  

1. AB report
2. StHT and drainage

3. SP CC and boundaries issue

4. Ground assessment process subcommittee report
5. Captains pitch marks 2012
6. Ground Assessments progress
7. Umpires marks (3) Highfield correspondence

8.
Matters relating to MCUA: Current briefing 

1. Ray R
2. Reporting poor umpire's card marks to clubs post game
3. Consistency over weather

9.
AOB

1. Reports of Illegal Actions

2. PoM

3. ECB Prem League's Chairman's meeting

4. Annual Dinner

5. Dates of meetings 2013
10.   Date(s) of next meetings
        See attached. 


Present

Cr Co Chairman: J J Rotheram; L&DCC Fixture Secretary: R Durand; L&DCC Hon Secretary: C Weston; L&DCC President & Player Registration: E Hadfield; Club representatives: Chris Firth (S&BCC); Steve Walburn (Colwyn Bay CC); Franny Joyce (Parkfield Liscard CC); Peter McCann (Skelmersdale CC); John Murphy (Wallasey CC); Neil Girvin (Wigan); Ray Rigby (MCUA)

Rob R had sent in comments, CW promised to try to read out the relevant comment at the relevant time.....but could not guarantee it.
CW distributed hard copies of the agenda and the appendices together with photo copies of a BStM's 2nd XI score book to all.

CW apologised for the size of the handouts to the meeting and for the length of the agenda and the number of appendices but there were important decisions to be made at this meeting and it was important for the record to show that Cr Co had been fully informed

7.00pm 
1.    Apologies and Roll call

1.1. Dave Murphy, John Williams, Alan Bristow, Rob Roberts;
1.2. Minutes from previous meeting Appendix 7
AB had made clear that he, as C&G Chair not JAW, was responsible for the monitoring of the condition of the Ruskin Drive Oval. This was noted in the minutes.
1.3. Matters arising
These were to be taken en passant
2.
Chairman's opening remarks. 

JR welcomed all to the meeting. 
John Isterling update

"Rob R had sat with John Isterling watching the cricket at Northop Hall after his match finished on Saturday.  He was in good spirits and still has a way to go until full recovery, but the prognosis is positive."
EH had not seen JI for a little while but had spoken to him, he agreed with Rob R's comments.

Cr Co was pleased.
3.
Matters relating to Fixtures issues 

3.1. Rob D 2013- next year's league  fixtures

Planning was in hand. EH had given Rob D the template. The start of season date was not finalised in the context of the possible changes to the 1st/2nd XI Cup competitions. There could also be changes to the 3rd XIs. Bank holiday fixtures were discussed later in the meeting. 

3.2. Rob R KO Cups 
3.3. Digman and  Chester Cups     
"1st XI KO completed - Leigh the winners.  2nd XI Knockout this week with Sefton Park playing Bootle in the final"
3.4. ECB t20  Final 06 09 2012
This had been very successful; Northern had done really well and had reached the Final before losing to Wimbledon.  The report was on the website. There had been excellent support for the team from Northern and M/C.
3.5. Financial contribution from L&DCC
L&DCC had supported Northern CC with a gift of £350 towards the cost of their coach based on the rough calculation of 35 clubs at £10 per club. (The L&DCC central funds paid this not the clubs but this was how the figure was derived.) This was exactly as we had supported Bootle CC two years ago.

3.6. U16/20s
"Rob R; Cups - Wallasey pulled out of the U-16's final the Friday before the competition, which was unsatisfactory.  Reason was apparently an U-15's Wirral competition to which they gave precedence.  Whilst I can just about live with that, there must have been sufficient warning of this well in advance of the Friday before the match.  Arrangements were made and S&B, who were good enough to stage the day at relatively short notice, were messed about needlessly, not to mention the umpires and the opposition.  Feel an apology warranted from Wallasey for their late withdrawal, if not to Cr Co, then certainly to S&B for the inconvenience."

The matter was discussed at length. It was decided that this was a clear case of "cry off" and agreed that the 2012 U16s Cup should be awarded to Highfield. DM would write to the clubs.
"Rob R; U-20's won by Rainhill with one ball to spare against BHP CW can comment on the day in general with thanks to S&B for their assistance."
CW added that Rainhill had initially been reluctant to play but it had been a splendid day's cricket played in good spirit; the trophies given had been much admired. CW had used a surrogate Cup for the presentations. The actual U20s Trophy had been won by St Helens Windleshaw Road in 2011 and was lost - it was not in their clubhouse, CW had been there and physically checked. 
3.7. Bootle complaint re clash of Cup Finals Appendix 3
"Rob R; Cup clashes - not much to say on this - weather as played havoc, I have no suggestions.  League is always re-arranged in deference to cups"

A brief discussion followed. The Echo was not an L&DCC Cup, it was unanimously agreed we were not about to move this fixture at short notice.
3.8. JW Report re  games U13 U15 U17 U21 All Age
No report was possible.
3.9. Collecting 2011 Cups
This was in hand for 2012 via Rob R.
There would be a proposal to AGM 2013 that the winners of returnable trophies cups etc would in future be required, on pain of being fined, to return their trophy to a member of M/C. Wigan suggested "or to Cr Co as well". CW felt we needed to make sure that the handing in was unambiguous and checkable and not open to abuse.
3.10. Medals 2012
JR had produced these. They had been well received. It was confirmed that we only produced medals for cups.
3.11. Format of Cup comps in the future Appendix 6
"Suggestions are with ManCom for next year's senior cups, however I would also like to put forward a proposal from Cr Co that the U-16's is scrapped next year and the U-20's turned into an U-21 competition.  There is sufficient local cricket at the younger age groups to warrant doing away with our own U-16 competition and U-21 seems like a more standard format to play.  Keep the same format, 20/20 but with a more manageable structure.  Initial group matches can have set dates and a league table format, regionalised, with the top teams going to a finals day as currently happens.  Final details to be given, but I feel it is important that the initial league fixtures should be defined rather than letting the clubs arrange their own.  That element was a nightmare this year."
Discussion followed. Skelmersdale said that they may wish to change the wording of their current proposal before submission to the AGM. CW said they had until Oct 31st 2012 to do this, on the proper form and to get a seconder.

CW said he had not encountered hordes of clubs wanting to change the format of the Cups in his travels. There would need to be at least two or possibly three AGM votes. Vote 1 could be "do you want to scrap the round robin stages" if "no" then that was that but if that got 2/3 then we would have vote 2 i.e. the Skelmersdale alternative would be put (theirs having been made before that of M/C) and if that was voted down then the M/C alternative etc.

Wigan wanted no cup fixtures on Bank Holidays. Ray R commented that some clubs very much wanted them e.g. it was looking likely that there would be some mouthwatering and historical fixtures available again  such as S&B v FWH and Wallasey v New Brighton to name just two. CW felt it would probably need to go to a vote at the AGM. It would take 2/3 of the clubs to vote down using Bank Holidays i.e. the current status quo but felt there was probably a better less divisive way. We could schedule the Cup fixture on the Sun or the Mon and the two clubs could decide what they wanted to do.
3.12. Trial of Oxbridge balls in Cup Comp
M/C was to trial these in one of the early Cup rounds if the weather was suitable as these balls were cheaper. M/C was trying to keep costs down. M/C would provide them to the clubs for the trial. MB had secured a trial batch at a very attractive price.
MB had heard good reports of Oxbridge balls as he umpired "out of area". Ray R said that Readers split on the quarter ball. CW said that he thought that Reader Sovereigns had done this two years ago not the Reader County Imperial ones. He had heard no criticism of the Reader which was more durable that the Duke which swung a lot early on but soon lost its surface.

3.13. Rob D: Remaining  League Fixtures:

There were two full weeks of league fixtures left. Several leagues were very close and exciting. Rod D ran through the exact positions and matches remaining in detail. There were several rearranged 3rd XI fixtures yet to be completed. Formby 4s had wanted CB 3s to come to them, they would not travel. CB had declined. It was agreed that this was forfeiture on the part of Formby3s. Cr Co strongly disapproved. It could not be right that it was cheaper to concede than to hire a bus and play.
3.14. L CCC and recent request for additional use of LCC
The re arrangements had all been made. Lancs CCC had been willing to give and take a little more. Liverpool CC had been pleased that M/C in particular John W, had become involved. Rainhill had played on the Saturday as a result.
3.15. Spring View
Spring View had been very helpful over the L CCC and LCC situation on the BH Monday although the game had been rained off by 9.00am.
3.16. Old Xavs complaint re StHT see Appendix 5
M/C had written to SHT asking for an explanation. StHT had not really accepted that they had done any wrong here. They rejected the idea that they had not shown Old Xaverians respect by their actions. StHT had made two replies. Les Swain's email in reply suggested putting the complaint into the trash folder; another from a StHT player asked if Old Xavs had intended to serve caviar for tea. 
The matter was discussed at length. Cr Co concluded that the game should have been cancelled by 9.00am and the umpires notified. One umpire had had to use two buses and two trains to get there, a completely wasted journey, this was unacceptable.
Cr Co was not impressed with StHT's behaviour. They were in the wrong here on two counts. The problem here was said to be an aspect of a much wider problem with StHT and reflected the problem accurately. It was unanimously agreed that (i) M/C should deduct £76 from StHT to pay for the cost of the umpires and (ii) deduct £45 from StHT to be donated to Old Xaverians to cover the cost of food that had been lost. DM would write.
3.17. Letters to 2nd XI 2nd Division clubs - Prestatyn
Some Division 2 2nd XI teams had been abusing the gap left by StH Windleshaw Road's going out of existence as a Cricket Club in March. When there was no 1st XI game, inappropriate players were being used; Spirit of Cricket was being abused. Prestatyn were particularly guilty of this, they had been written to separately, all the clubs in Division 2 had received a generic letter and there had been a posting on the website. Players were eligible under the 50% rule.
See also 5.4 CW explained Parkfield Liscard had very much done the right thing in this situation and enquired of M/C if one Martin Keogh could play in their equivalent 2nd XI fixture. The answer had been "no" as his statistics showed him to be at >50% for the 1st XI and M/C was being consistent. Parkfield Liscard had accepted this but felt it was unreasonable given the details of the background to this particular request. CW understood but referred back to the timing of the request and the need for consistency.

3.18. Presentation of Cups Trophies etc
These were only made at Cups Finals and to the 1st XI Premier Division. These had been allocated and were in hand. CW was to present the Chester Cup on Sunday 9th which was the only Cup left. The legacy of Phil Lovgreen's previous and malign involvement with multiple and on the day presentations hovering on the M6 was rehearsed.
Alan Bristow and John Williams would present the 1st XI Prem League Trophy and Pennant on Sat 15th and take photos. There had been several email exchanges; there was banter over MCUA umpires presenting or not presenting.

3.19. Wigan - Cancelling all games proposal to AGM if  > 75% rain affected 
CW ran through what had been said to M/C by the Wigan Captain.  Wigan CC would be probably be proposing to AGM 2013 something along the lines that that all games in the L&DCC should be cancelled retrospectively (and replayed?) if  say > 75% (?) of all games on one day were cancelled owing to weather. The logic was that it was not fair on clubs suffering cancellations when games elsewhere were played. This already took place in some of the Lancashire leagues.
Neil G reported that this Wigan position had since been modified to include or switch completely to a proposal that the number of points should be increased from 5 to perhaps 8 or 10 when a game was cancelled in this way. They further suggested setting up a working party on this and volunteered to be a part of it.

A debate followed. The initial idea was said by several to be a bad idea. The L&DCC was too big a geographic area for this to be valid. This would stop clubs being rewarded for trying hard to get a game on by working hard on the ground. Clubs should feel under pressure to sort their grounds so that matches were not lost and the home teams were not handicapped when this happened. There should not be an incentive to cancel; it should be the opposite - as long as it was safe etc. This summer had been exceptional etc.

"Rob R; Wigan proposal - difficult to support because of the huge area covered.  Try explaining to Lytham sitting in the glorious sunshine because matches in Colwyn Bay, Wallasey, New Brighton, Northop Hall, Bootle, Sefton and so on are rained off.  Big differences often crop up between grounds.  I think there may be a bigger issue with the consistency of different umpires and their willingness to play sometimes, which can't be affected by Cr Co".

 

There was however more sympathy for the idea of more points for a full cancellation and a consideration should be given to this. CW felt that there was a fine balance to be struck here. 8/20 was 40% of a win and far more than losing clubs tended to get.
The matter was referred to M/C and would be put to the End of Season meeting.
4.
Matters relating to Reporting of Results League/Cup and Play-Cricket

4.1. EH
Currently fines were up to £4302

6 clubs were at > £200

6 clubs were at < £15

No club had 0 fines but two were on £5.00 only

Clubs could request EH to see their own fines in full
There was a constant problem with some ARS' keeping fines up to date. Fines had to be done every week.

4.2. Rob D Rob R
No particular problems had been noted. There were some suggestions in respect of 3rd XIs for the EoS meeting e.g. some clubs were not putting in the full details on p-c, there was no MRF and so details were lost. Notes needed to be added on p-c.

4.3. Use of TCS and Live Updates

Problems with Live Update continued for some. It was suggested that M/C gave each club £12 and let them reregister themselves in 2013. TCS was very poorly administered in this respect. Rob D promised to be the liaison officer in this respect. This was agreed.
4.4. Fines update EH

See 4.1

4.5. Liverpool CC and alleged fraudulent recording Appendix 4
Liverpool 2s v Northern and NHL; Cr Co took this removal of a scorers name very seriously; including NHL, it was a second fraud. It was agreed and recommended to M/C that the result should be reversed and Liverpool CC fined accordingly. DM would write.
4.6. StHT alleged fraudulent recording of results Appendix 9
The matter was before Cr Co under the terms of the constitution 5.4.3 and playing regulations 6.2. 

These were serious charges. 

Appendix 9 had been read by all, together with the photo copies of the BStM's score book. This was evidence for fraudulent changes having been made on play-cricket after the game. 

In respect of the three alleged Michael Cooper fraudulent player episodes there were three strands of evidence. (i) CW showed a single copy of an exchange on Face Book. This was the internal confirmation from players at StHT that had led to the M/C action taken. (ii) Mike Cooper drank with members of Rainford CC and had admitted the deceit to some of them. (iii) In addition CW had been at the game v Caldy and could identify the number 6 now known to be Michael Cooper. 

A detailed discussion followed. Cr Co was shocked at the scale and extent of the deceit. This was bringing the L&DCC into disrepute. Cr Co was also mindful of its previous comments under 3.16 in respect of Old Xaverians. No one spoke in support of StHT.

Cr Co unanimously agreed that the charges as put were proven. They recommended that playing regulation 6.2 be implemented in full exactly as written. The opposition side should receive 25 points for each of the four games StHT would lose points and be fined as directed. CW would write.
The matter was referred to M/C.

Under the terms of 6.2 but depending on the outcome from this meeting, M/C had already summoned a minimum of three StHT officers to a disciplinary hearing at 6.00pm at Parkfield Liscard CC i.e. to the next M/C meeting. This meeting would now take place as planned.
Cr Co recommended that if three officials from StHT did not present themselves on Monday 10th, StHT should be immediately suspended from the L&DCC.
M/C would also be raising the issue of StHT's ability to run itself properly and would be citing their record number of fines in 2012 as evidence for their club management not being fit for purpose.

It was M/C's intention to listen carefully to StHT on Monday.

If M/C was satisfied with StHT's explanations, that would be the end of the matter. If they were not satisfied with their explanations it was intended that:
(i) StHT would be provisionally suspended from the L&DCC until AGM 2014.
(ii) StHT would give a written undertaking to abide by all the regulations of the L&DCC in future.

(iii) StHT would be set specific targets that they must achieve in 2013.
(iv) If  (ii) and (iii) were not met, under the terms of the L&DCC Constitution 3.11, M/C would call for the expulsion of St HT from the L&DCC at AGM 2014.
Cr Co unanimously agreed with this intended line from M/C.

5.
Matters relating to Registration of Players

5.1. EH
3rd XI Registrations were still dribbling through.
EH was keen to get rid of the job of registration in 2013. Neil Girvin offered to do this if he we could get someone to do the 3rd XI job. This offer was well received by M/C.

5.2. Closing date

This had been reached and passed without difficulty some time ago.
5.3. Karl Brown

Leigh had asked if he could play in August. As he had not "sub pro'd" elsewhere this was not a problem and permission was readily granted.

5.4. Parkfield Liscard

This matter had been dealt with under item 3.17
6.
Matters relating to 3rd XIs 

6.1. Formby complaint re BHStM   NG/EH

Neil G had not taken action yet but would do so. The charges were serious. NG needed to contact BStMs

6.2. Bootle complaint Appendix 3
Neil G had not taken action yet but again would do so. The matter was important, there were many results missing. These would affect promotion/relegation. NG needed to contact the relevant clubs. CW would reply to Tony Molloy.
6.3. Mossley Hill/Skelmersdale/Merseyside Cultural Club 2013

Letters had been written to the clubs accepting them into the L&DCC 3rd Division structure in the First Divisions. Ray R asked who the Cultural club was; CW explained that they were from the Pakistan High Commission in Liverpool. They currently played in the M CC. 

6.4. Maghull 5 v re Norley Hall

EH raised the matter which dated back some time. 5 points each had been agreed with Ken Winter. After discussion it was felt that this was really a cry off by Norley Hall. 25 points to Maghull 5ths was agreed - with Ray R abstaining. The clubs would need telling. EH would notify K Winter.
6.5. Formby 3s v Highfield 3s
NG had been dealing; the rearranged date had been on p-c for some time. Highfield had the audit trail; they had filled in the form etc. The matter dated back to Mike Leddy. NG recommended that the game be played on the 16th and would reply to Gary Speakman and /or M Gaskill.
7.     Matters relating to Club &Ground  

7.1. CW read out AB's report
7.2. StHT and drainage

Separate report attached.
7.3. SP CC and boundaries issue

Awaiting report from LCB before taking any action
7.4. Ground assessment process subcommittee report

Draft submitted to Mgt Committee and will be discussed again at the next mtg. Still on time to submit report to EoS mtg in October
7.5. Captains pitch marks 2012
Still only 6 received despite reminders. Hope for a better response at end of season as have to submit these marks to ECB by early October or will lose some funding
7.6. Ground Assessments progress

All done for 2012   Will do more in 2013
PQS: Arranged for BPCC and Old Xavs and awaiting reports

7.7. Umpires marks (3) Highfield correspondence

Problems at BPCC and Northern cleared

Have been in contact with Highfield and hopefully settled

Following up matters with Lytham Ray R reported that the track had very poor and looked like pure clay.

8.
Matters relating to MCUA: Current briefing 

Ray R reported that 
8.1. Umpires courses were starting and were flagged on the website. 
It was vital that umpires kept being produced. MCUA would have to come back to M/C for special measures if the situation persisted.

8.2. There had been 2 umpires in all games for the L&DCC. 
Wigan objected; they had had only 1 at one game. Ray R apologised there had been a misunderstanding at that game and he corrected to "all except one."

8.3. Ray R told stories from other leagues about Asians conversing in Urdu or Hindi etc and people running onto the field at some of what was being said with the umpires completely out of the loop. 
We needed to have a regulation saying "English must be spoken on the field of play."  

CW strongly opposed any such proposal which would be wrong at several levels; it was discriminatory, it did not happen in the professional game and it was unenforceable - what was the sanction to be if a player failed to use English, was there to be a fine per word? per sentence? how ?; it would make headlines in the National Press particularly probably  in N Wales. 

It was agreed that a recommendation to use English on the field of play i.e. to say "should be used" and not "must be used" in any regulation, was fine.

8.4. ECB would not pay unless 5 people were on the course. 

Ray R repeated that MCUA would have to come back to M/C for special measures if the situation persisted.
8.5. The S&D ACL had effectively taken over the M CC. 
There would be major reorganisation of the S&D ACL with two Prems North and South. They would need more umpires. MCUA would have to thrash it out with the S&D ACL.
8.6. Some umpires did not "do" consistency. 
Ray R was well aware of this, MCUA was trying to deal with this and would try again at the EoS meeting for MCUA.CW felt that the people that came to meetings were the converted; the problem was those who did not come.

9.
AOB

9.1. Reports of Illegal Actions

There were said to be several cases of "mutterings against". 

CW went through the history relating to Aaron Halsall which was very much more than just mutterings  in detail.
A DVD of Aaron Halsall and his action had been produced by Hightown CC and two copies sent to CW. CW had immediately sent one copy to LCB's Steve Titchard, the other copy had been retained by M/C and currently was with JW as Chair. CW felt that there should not be multiple copies in circulation; the data had to be protected as there were privacy issues here.

Steve Titchard had reported to CW that he was unable to load the video file into his specialist analysis software for examining subtended angles in bowling actions. He had looked at the DVD by eye but felt unable to give a definitive report based on what he had seen, the action looked potentially suspect in places but without the software he could not give a precise judgment.

CW reminded Cr Co that we had had a twin track approach with Aaron Halsall. The ECB track was now at an end. CW had written to MCUA and Hightown CC to advise them of the completion of the LCB track and the lack of result here. 

Track 2 was now to be applicable to Aaron Halsall only. Accordingly MCUA had been instructed to advise its members that if in future they felt that an illegal use of the arm by this player only, had taken place they must implement Law 24.2(a) and (b) and (c) as written. 

It was important to grasp that all other players were to be dealt with under the agreed 2012 MCUA/L&DCC procedure of reporting.

If 3 such no ball calls were made in a game and he was compulsorily removed from the attack a report to M/C had to be made. M/C would at that point suspend his registration and refer him to LCB and Steve Titchard who were prepared to work with him as necessary. When or if he was "signed off" by LCB his registration would be restored and it would be made clear to MCUA et al in writing that he would then be restarting with a completely clean sheet.

9.2. PoM

This had been sorted for August.
9.3. ECB Prem League's Chairman's meeting

No report was possible.

9.4. Annual Dinner

Fri 26th October at Bootle CC Angus Fraser was the speaker, tickets would be out soon.

9.5. 3rd XI shape 2013 

Planning meetings were to be set up by John Williams
9.6. Regional meetings

EH reported that the Chairman John Williams was also in favour of Regional Meetings, it was likely that these would be being set up in this autumn.
9.7. Dates of meetings 2013

Were not discussed in view of the time

10.   Date(s) of next meeting
        See also as attached. Appendix 2
Tues 25th Sept Bootle CC 7.00pm for discussion of matters relating to End of Season Meeting
Thur 27th Sept M/C Bootle CC 6.00pm

Tues 9th October Sefton Park CC 7.30 pm EoS meeting
9.26 pm

Appendix 1
L&DCC: Club Membership of Cricket Committee

	 
	CLUB
	2012

	1
	AINSDALE
	

	2
	ALDER
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	

	7
	CALDY
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	Prem

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	

	10
	FORMBY
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN
	

	13
	LEIGH
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	

	22
	ORMSKIRK
	

	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	Div 2

	25
	PRESTATYN   
	

	26
	RAINFORD
	

	27
	RAINHILL
	

	28
	SPRING VIEW 2013
	

	29
	ST. HELENS RECS
	

	30
	SEFTON PARK
	

	31
	SKELMERSDALE
	Div 2

	32
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	Prem

	33
	SUTTON 
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	Div 1

	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	36
	WIGAN
	Div 1

	
	
	


Appendix 2 

Schedule of remaining L&DCC meetings 2012/3

	Meeting


	Date
	Venue
	Time

	Cr Co
	Tues 4th Sept
	Wallasey (W)
	7.00pm

	M/C
	Mon 10th Sept : Cups Comps 2013
	Parkfield Liscard
	6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 25th Sept EoS Meeting
	Bootle
	7.00pm

	M/C
	Thur 27th  Sept : C&G 2013
	Bootle
	6.00pm

	EoS SGM 
	Tues 9th Oct
	SP CC
	7.30pm

	Cr Co
	?? Tues 30th Oct?? - as necessary
	Rainhill (E)
	7.00pm

	M/C
	Thur 8th Nov
	New Brighton
	6.00pm

	EoS SGM 3rd XIs
	Tues 20th Nov
	SP CC
	7.30pm

	Cr Co
	?? Tues 4th Dec?? - as necessary
	Bootle
	7.00pm

	M/C
	Thur 13th Dec 2012
	Bootle
	6.00pm

	AGM 2013
	Tues 15th Jan 2013
	Bootle
	7.30pm

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Appendix 3

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Firwood Bootle CC . 

To: Eric Hadfield ; Chris Weston 

Sent: Wednesday, August 29, 2012 4:42 PM

Subject: Back Log Of Fixtures

Hi Eric / Chris 
 
On sunday 9th september our first team host northern in the echo cup final so our game with rainhill which should be at wadham will be mover to another ground i asked rainhill could they re arrange a few days after but they refused its sad were your club is in the final of a competition and guys cannot watch it this is the second time it has happened but as you know we cannott force teams to re arrange but if the shoe was on the other foot then i would gladly re arrange for that team if there club had a cup final  also if you look at the league table sunday premier there are clubs with back log of games and they will have no chance of fitting them in in our case we do are best to fit games in can some one look into the following clubs Formby 3rd , St Helens 3rd, ORT 3rd, and you will see what i mean if i was down the bottom i would be worried about getting relegated as it does not give an accurate reading on the league table and really it should for instance there was one game on august 19 St Helens 3 v ORT 3 no result put in i dont know who looks after the sunday premier league but this should be looked at aslo on sunday 2nd september formby 3rd play highfield away and on the same day they play leigh 3 at home looks like formby putting two teams out they played us with 8 men , I hope this area can be rectified soon as 
many thanks guys 
  Yours 
Tony (Arkle) Molloy
Firwood Bootle Cricket Club 

Appendix 4

Chris, Eric

I know I won't be at the meeting and Eric will probably raise it but we have had an issue in the 2nd XI game between Birkenhead St Mary's and St Helens. 
BSM have suggested that St Helens had two players who they changed names from the scorebook to PlCr.
I have a copy of the BSM scorebook and have requested info/ explanation from St Helens but it looks like it has fell on deaf ears/ got lost in the discussions re David J Platt registration. 
Eric has been kept in the loop of the emails but if either of you need anything further just shout. 
You'll be glad to know it's been as wet in Scotland as it has been in Merseyside all season !
Jason
Hi Chris,
 Following our conversation at Mike's funeral when you asked me about Liverpool 2nds.  We were at Liverpool yesterday and, as throughout the season, there was no scorer, they did have an umpire.  Players scored with me for the 1st innings but I scored solo during when they fielded.

 Their skipper copied up my scorebook at the end and I signed the MRF'  He then signed a name for their scorer which I couldn't read.

I filled in the play cricket site for Northern and left out the Liverpool scorer's name and just filled in mine.

 On the LDCC site this morning no scorers name are showing on the results so I assume the captain has removed my name.  At Northop Hall last week Kate Smith was telling me that they'd removed their scorer's and umpire's name resulting in them being fined initially.

 I don't wish to cause trouble, especially as I'll probably have to score there next year but I don't feel it's fair to remove names in order to save a fine.

 Regards  Rita

Appendix 5
Dear Chris,
Need your advice as to how, as a club, we approach this issue. As you no doubt know, neither the 1st nor 2nd team match took place last Saturday, the St Helens ground was unfit and their Seconds could not raise a team.
We have no issue with either the state of their ground or the problem that they were short of players but we feel that the fact that there was no communication with us until everyone arrived at their ground raises questions of courtesy, respect and common sense.
Both match umpires and the O.X. 1st XI arrived at Ruskin Drive to find the arena completely unplayable and clearly it had been unplayable for some time as there was no rain in the morning. A phone call either the night before &/or on the morning would have alerted us to the situation and saved the umpires and teams from travelling. Our 2nd team captain, who was with the 1sts, then received a text, not a call, to say that St H's 2nds could not raise a team. This news was immediately relayed to our ground, about one hour before the scheduled start, too late to stop either the teas being made or Chris Bell, who had volunteered to umpire, from travelling.
As I stated at the outset, we are appreciative of player and ground problems but to have received no communication, either before or since, shows a lack of respect and has left our Club massively out of pocket. 
Regards, Dave R., Chair OXCC.
Alan,

On Saturday we turned up to St Helens ground at approximately 10.55am. I put my bag into the changing room and then went to inspect the ground and pitch. As I walked onto the ground the outfield was extremely wet and unfit. There were puddles on the pitch and the umpires informed us that they had watched the heavy roller be dragged off the pitch by a car as it had got stuck in the mud! This area of the outfield was now also very muddy and unfit.
I met the umpires on the square and they informed me that the ground was not fit to play. This did not surprise me.
The umpires were Lol Watts who had travelled from Fleetwood and Ian Shepherd who had got 2 buses and a train to get to the ground. I was disappointed that the umpires and my team had had to travel to the ground that morning.
Myself and the umpires then had a brief discussion with St Helens captain and the game was officially called off less than 20 minutes after we had arrived at the ground. During this time St Helens captain did not offer any apology to either the myself or the umpires.
I then chatted to the umpires for 5 minutes out of courtesy and during this time Gary Freeman from St Helens joined us and mentioned that the League had given permission to use the back pitch. However Gary informed us that Goodlass CC were playing on the pitch on Saturday.
After this we left the ground by 11.25am.
Saturday morning was a wasted journey for all concerned but especially the umpires.
Regards, Jamie Doyle, Captain OXCC

Appendix 6
1. Skelmersdale CC Proposal 

(i) Please find below a copy of a proposal I want to put towards the AGM about revamping the Cup Competitions and also getting rid of Bank Holiday Monday matches

(ii) "Each division to hold their own separate cup competition with the venue of the final dictated by those clubs in that division giving an indication to the League of their wish to hold it.
(iii) There would be initially various prelim rounds to reduce the clubs down to eight of which the competition would then take place on a Sunday
(iv) The Prelim Round(s) would be held on the Saturday now occupied by the 1st Round of the Round Robin Competitions
(v) The remaining Saturdays of what are now match 2 and 3 of the Round Robin Competitions would be the start of the League Competitions thus avoiding the necessity to play  games on the Bank Holiday Mondays now being used"

Many thanks

Peter McCann

Skelmersdale CC Cricket Sec

2. M/C Counter proposal

(i) The season will start 1 week later on 20th April when 8 clubs will play a Preliminary Round.  28 clubs will have the opportunity of pre-season friendlies.

(ii) The 2nd week of the season on 27th April will see 32 clubs play Round 1 leaving 16 clubs to complete Round 2 by the 2nd June (Sunday).  Quarters by 30th June, etc.

(iii) The 3rd week of the season – 4th May – sees the League commence as now.

(iv) Clubs would be free to agree to play their Round 1 on 20th April so leaving a reserve date of 27th April in the event of weather should they wish to do so.

(v) The Draw would be ‘seeded’ so as to ensure that an element of ‘Cinderella’ fixtures would occur but this proposal takes out the objection to ‘having to play fixtures’ in which the 2nd Division club has no chance of victory and certain players are finding a chore. Also, there is a possibility of degrading the Sponsor’s K.O. as a worthwhile Competition in the early stages.

(vi) The sponsor would wish consideration to be given to the prize money being increased to a level of previous sponsors where the K.O. Cup carried the major prize of the season.

With the general lack of enthusiasm for ‘more cricket’, this slight reduction may well be welcomed.

Appendix 7

CRICKET COMMITTEE MINUTES OF MEETING ON 30th JULY 2012 AT BOOTLE CC

Agenda

1. Apologies & Roll Call

2. Minutes of 3rd July 2012

3. Matters Arising

4. Matters relating to Fixtures

5. Matters relating to Play-Cricket

6. Matters relating to Registration of Players

7. Matters relating to 3rd X1s

8. Matters relating to Club & Ground

9. Matters relating to MCUA

10. AOB

11. Next Meeting: Tuesday 4th SEPTEMBER 2012; Wallasey CC; 7.00pm

1. Apologies.

The meeting opened with apologies received from: R Rigby, R Roberts, N Girvin & F Joyce

Present: Cr Co Chairman: J J Rotheram; Secretary: D H Murphy;

L&DCC Chairman: J A Williams; L&DCC Fixture Secretary: R Durand; L&DCC Hon Secretary: C Weston; L&DCC President & Player Registration: E Hadfield; L&DCC Grounds Chairman: A Bristow

Club representatives: Chris Firth (S&BCC); Steve Walburn (Colwyn Bay CC); Peter McCann (Skelmersdale CC); (Wallasey CC); David Crossley (Rainhill CC).

2. Minutes of 3rd July 2012.

The minutes of the previous Cricket Committee meeting had been circulated and were accepted as a true and correct record.

3. Matters Arising.

EH reported that he has visited John Isterling several times and he is still receiving in-patient treatment. John has good days and bad days. CW confirmed that he sent a get well card.

CW praised the recipients of the OSCA’s awarded at the recent dinner at Old Trafford; the L&DCC had done exceptionally well, club representatives from Wigan (2), Ormskirk, Leigh, Maghull and the League Chairman, John Williams, had all been recognised for their outstanding commitment to local recreational cricket in a variety of capacities over the past 12 months; it reflected well on the League itself.

4. Matters relating to Fixtures issues. 

RD said a problem arose relating to the time tea was scheduled to be taken following a conversation between Tony Molloy and Phil Lovgreen. The rules clearly state that tea is no later than 3 hours after the scheduled start of the match. Tony Molloy has been advised of the information.

RD announced that the Cup competitions are progressing well; the only problem appears to revolve around a suitable date when Northern and Ormskirk will be free to play their Ray Digman semi final as they are both having success at National and Lancashire Knockout level.

ECB have advised that, contrary to information on the unofficial web site that the deletion of player names may accidentally delete them from archived scorecards is absolute nonsense.

Lancs CCC have elected to play their County Championship game v Durham at Liverpool CC starting 28/8/12. As Liverpool CC has 1st X1 home fixtures on both dates it has involved negotiations between the County and the League to arrive at a satisfactory outcome. The County have agreed that the Saturday fixture can take place but requested the Bank Holiday fixture be played elsewhere; Spring View CC has been approached and asked to host the game, as they have no fixture, and they are only too pleased to do so.

JAW said the team to represent the League in the Lashings fixture at Formby CC tomorrow has been finalised. The u/13 and u/15 teams to play against the Saddleworth and Lancashire Leagues both need a Level 2 coach to accompany them to each fixture. The u/21side, to be published on the web site, will play the MCC at New Brighton CC on 6/8/12. It is looking increasingly unlikely that the annual fixture against the Cheshire County League will take place due to a variety of reasons, particularly a convenient date.

AB said there is nothing further to report on the dressing room security issue.

Peter McCann (Skelmersdale CC) has a proposal affecting the Cup competitions that will rejig them and phase out the need for playing League fixtures on the Bank Holiday Mondays during the season. It is for 1st & 2nd teams only on a divisional basis, there is no intention of having 11 separate Division Cup competitions. Any proposal accompanied by seconding, will need to be with the Hon. Secretary by 31/10/12.

CW mentioned that he had been contacted about the Mayor of Wirral Charity cricket match but had no further news to impart on the subject.
5. Matters relating to Reporting of Results; League, Cup and Play-Cricket.

EH estimates the fines imposed are now circa £3200; 2 clubs, Liverpool CC and St Helens Town CC, owe over £250 each and 12 others £100 each. Only 3 clubs have queried the amounts being levied. JAW felt consideration ought to be given to publishing the outstanding amounts. A query was raised as to whether point’s deductions could be imposed against offending clubs, but CW said that as an accredited Premier League we were not allowed to take such action.
6. Matters relating to Registration of Players.

EH advised that player registration (Cat 1 & Cat 2) ceases for the season after 31/7/12.

The registration of the Bootle CC player, Stephen Bunting, who is a student from Northern Ireland, registered as Cat 1b player, has been accepted by LCB.

Attention has been drawn to the fact Oliver Newby (Lytham CC) played in a midweek 20/20 game for Read CC and queried his registration position. CW pointed out that Player Registration Rule 6.1.5 made the registration continuous as it was a midweek knockout game Newby played.

Bootle CC 3rd X1 had complained that Liverpool CC 3rd X1 had played 3 players (Cooper, Parkinson & Tod) who were thought to be ineligible having played in their 1st X1; JKR had investigated and the case appeared to be proved. The only fact that needed to be established was their dates of birth.

7. Matters relating to 3rd X1’s.

Already covered under other headings.

8. Matters relating to Club and Ground.

The question of St Helens Town CC’s inability to play home fixtures was discussed. The 1st X1 have only played 1 home league game out of 7 all season; the remaining 6 have been called off because of an unfit ground. They have suffered with drainage problems because the brook that runs by the ground is unable to deal with the amount of rain that has fallen this year. JAW said the club are reliant on the local council for maintenance of the ground. It is believed they plan to take action to clear the drainage silt causing the back up of water. AB would JAW offered to monitor the fitness of the ground for this weekend’s game as Rainford 2nd X1 is due there.

AB will be presenting his ground criteria revisions proposal to the Management Committee next week and if accepted it will be circulated to the clubs for the AGM. 

There are 4 ground assessments still to be done.

Only 2 of the 12 Premier League captains (Maghull and Southport & Birkdale) have sent in their half yearly pitch reports; a reminder will be put on the web site regarding their importance)
9. Matters relating to MCUA.

No report was available due to Ray R’s unavoidable absence.
10. Any Other Business.

Aaron Halsall’s bowling action has been reported to Steve Titchard (LCB); he will be filmed and Titchard will offer an informed opinion.

CW made people aware that a proposal has been circulated to 4 Leagues around the Lancashire League area with thoughts on the possibility of setting up a Premier and Feeder League system.

CW advised that the renewal League insurance had been made

Appendix 8
CRICKET COMMITTEE 4 SEPT 2012

St Helens:

Separate report attached.
Sefton Park:

Awaiting report from LCB before taking any action

Ground Assessment Process:
Draft submitted to Mgt Cttee and will be discussed again at the next mtg. Still on time to submit report to EoS mtg in October

Captains pitch marks:

Still only 6 received despite reminders. Hope for a better response at end of season as have to submit these marks to ECB by early October or will lose some funding
Ground assessments:

All done for 2012. Will do more in 2013
PQS:

Arranged for BPCC and Old Xavs and awaiting reports
Umpires comments

Problems at BPCC and Northern cleared



Have been in contact with Highfield and hopefully settled



Following up matters with Lytham
Appendix 9

	St Helens Town CC - 2nd XI vs Birkenhead St. Mary's CC - 2nd XI

 

back
Result: no decision

Date:  Sat 28th Jul 2012

Start Time: 13:45

Ground: the oval

Type:  League : 2nd XI Second Division

Scoring:  Standard

Toss:  St Helens Town CC - 2nd XI won the toss and decided to bowl

Highlights: 
1st Innings Score at 45 overs: Birkenhead St Mary's II TBC 
St Helens Town II: D W Platt 4-20, J Dillon 3-18 
Birkenhead St Mary's II: M Ford 23 & 4-29, A Seabury 3-19

 

Birkenhead St. Mary's CC - 2nd XI
 

 

 

R

B

4s

6s

Hamid Sarwar
LBW

b David W Platt   

13  

0  

0  

0  

Geoff Ward
LBW

b John Dillon   

13  

0  

0  

0  

Martin Laming
ct Daniel Murphy
b John Dillon   

4  

0  

0  

0  

Danton Stanislaus
ct Michael Carberry
b David W Platt   

8  

0  

0  

0  

Keith Batchelor *

ct Michael Carberry
b David W Platt   

0  

0  

0  

0  

Tom Mcloughlin
ct Michael Carberry
b David W Platt   

1  

0  

0  

0  

Tim Corcoran
LBW

b John Dillon   

5  

0  

0  

0  

Martin Ford
  

b Liam Gaskell   

23  

0  

0  

0  

Liam Hirst
  

b Liam Gaskell   

12  

0  

0  

0  

Adam Seabury
Not Out

  

4  

0  

0  

0  

Paul Davenport
LBW

b David J Platt   

0  

0  

0  

0  

Extras  

( 13b  2lb  )   

15

  

Total  

( all out , 50.4 overs )  

98

 

 

Fall Of Wickets 

22-1  Hamid Sarwar (Geoff Ward*) ; 30-2  Geoff Ward (Martin Laming*) ; 
39-3  Martin Laming (Danton Stanislaus*) ; 44-4  Keith Batchelor (Danton Stanislaus*) ; 
47-5  Danton Stanislaus (Tom Mcloughlin*) ; 54-6  Tom Mcloughlin (Tim Corcoran*) ; 
55-7  Tim Corcoran (Martin Ford*) ; 88-8  Martin Ford (Liam Hirst*) ; 
97-9  Liam Hirst (Adam Seabury*) ; 98-10  Paul Davenport (Adam Seabury*) ; 

* = notout batsman,

Bowling 

 

O

M

R

W

Nb

Wd

David W Platt
17

5

20

4

0  

0  

Liam Gaskell
10

3

18

2

0  

0  

John Dillon
10

4

18

3

0  

0  

David J Platt
8.4

2

17

1

0  

0  

Dave Gregson
5

3

10

0

0  

0  

 

St Helens Town CC - 2nd XI
 

 

 

R

B

4s

6s

David Gaskell
ct Adam Seabury
b Martin Ford   

19  

0  

0  

0  

David W Platt
ct Martin Ford
b Adam Seabury   

0  

0  

0  

0  

John Dillon
LBW

b Martin Ford   

1  

0  

0  

0  

Daniel Murphy +

ct Geoff Ward
b Adam Seabury   

3  

0  

0  

0  

Liam Gaskell
ct Paul Davenport
b Adam Seabury   

0  

0  

0  

0  

Dave Gregson *

ct Tim Corcoran
b Martin Ford   

16  

0  

0  

0  

David J Platt
  

b Martin Ford   

0  

0  

0  

0  

Matty Johnson
  

b Tim Corcoran   

4  

0  

0  

0  

Michael Carberry
Not Out

  

12  

0  

0  

0  

Aaron Dancer
Not Out

  

0  

0  

0  

0  

Extras  

( 2b  1lb  )   

3

  

Total  

(8 wickets , 18.3 overs )  

58

 

 

Fall Of Wickets 

1-1  David W Platt (David Gaskell*) ; 2-2  John Dillon (David Gaskell*) ; 
7-3  Daniel Murphy (David Gaskell*) ; 7-4  Liam Gaskell (David Gaskell*) ; 
33-5  David Gaskell (Dave Gregson*) ; 37-6  David J Platt (Dave Gregson*) ; 
40-7  Dave Gregson (Matty Johnson*) ; 56-8  Matty Johnson (Michael Carberry*) ; 

* = notout batsman,

Bowling 

 

O

M

R

W

Nb

Wd

Adam Seabury
7

2

19

3

0  

0  

Martin Ford
9

3

29

4

0  

0  

Tom Mcloughlin
2

0

7

0

0  

0  

Tim Corcoran
0.3

0

0

1

0  

0  

 

Umpires

Simon Wattmough

Bob Williams

Scorers

Luke Doherty

Steve Laming

print friendly
	


 



From: keith.batchelor@tatasteel.com
To: merseysidecricket@hotmail.co.uk
Subject: St Helens V Birkenhead St Mary's Saturday 28th July
Date: Tue, 31 Jul 2012 10:50:34 +0000

I have got some queries after checking the scorecard from Saturdays 2nd team game.
 
St Helens have an unsure player shown on the scorecard. 
He is D J Platt but does not appear to be in their list of registered players.
Not to be confused with D W Platt who also played in the match.
 
2 other queries from the match.
W. Bekker according to both scorebooks.  This name is now shown as M. Carberry on play-cricket.
He took 3 catches and made an important 12 not out to save the game.
L. Doherty according to both scorebooks.  This name is now shown as A. Dancer on play-cricket.
He was the other not out batsman who saved the game.
 
They only had 10 men so we only needed 1 more wicket to win when the rain came so if these players are unregistered then they really did stop us from winning the game.
 
Would appreciate your comments.
 
Regards
Keith Batchelor
Birkenhead St Mary's CC
 
 Photo Copies of the score book were made available

Sept 3rd 2012

Falsification of play-cricket records; playing players under false names; club management issues

Dear Sirs,

I am writing on behalf of the Management Committee of the BFS L&DCC to advise St Helens Town CC that, under the terms of the constitution 5.4.3 and the playing regulations 6.2, the Cricket Committee at their meeting on Tuesday 4th Sept will consider the actions to be taken following the information that has been brought to the attention of the Management Committee that St Helens Town CC did:

(i) Make misleading and fraudulent changes involving the false placing of names of Michael Carberry and Aaron Dancer on play-cricket following the 2nd XI game v Birkenhead St Mary's on Sat 28th July 2012

 (ii) Play one Michael Cooper under the false name of Jack Graham in the 2nd X1 games on 11 August v Skelmersdale and 18 August v Birkenhead Park and the 1st XI game on Sat 1st Sept v Caldy 

Following this meeting St Helens Town will be notified of any regulatory action in relation to these misdemeanours.

In view of the gravity of these charges, which bring into question the very membership of St Helens Town CC as a member of the L&DCC, a minimum of three of their ranking officials are required to attend the Management Committee of the L&DCC on Monday 10th Sept at Parkfield Liscard Cricket Club at 6.00pm.

Both of the above issues will be discussed in detail together with our ongoing concern about the fitness or otherwise of St Helens Town CC to manage itself effectively. There are, to date, 43 separate finable offences logged against the club.

Appendix 10 
 

From: Rob Roberts 

To: chrislizweston 

Sent: Monday, September 03, 2012 10:00 PM

Subject: Re: Cr Co Agenda 04 09 2012

  

2 - I was sitting with John Isterling watching the cricket at Northop Hall after my match finished on Saturday.  He is in good spirits and still has a way to go until full recovery, but the prognosis is positive.

 

3.2 - Cups - Wallasey pulled out of the U-16's final the Friday before the competition, which was unsatisfactory.  Reason was apparently an U-15's Wirral competition to which they gave precendence.  Whilst I can just about live with that, there must have been sufficient warning of this well in advance of the Friday before the match.  Arrangements were made and S&B, who were good enough to stage the day at relatively short notice, were messed about needlessly, not to mention the umpires and the opposition.  Feel an apology warranted from Wallasey for their late withdrawal, if not to Cr Co, then certainly to S&B for the inconvenience.

 

U-20's won by Rainhill with one ball to spare against BHP.  CW can comment on the day in general with thanks to S&B for their assistance.

 

1st XI KO completed - Leigh the winners.  2nd XI Knockout this week with Sefton Park playing Bootle in the final.

 

Suggestions are with ManCom for next year's senior cups, however I would also like to put forward a proposal from Cr Co that the U-16's is scrapped next year and the U-20's turned into an U-21 competition.  There is sufficient local cricket at the younger age groups to warrant doing away with our own U-16 competition and U-21 seems like a more standard format to play.  Keep the same format, 20/20 but with a more manageable structure.  Initial group matches can have set dates and a league table format, regionalised, with the top teams going to a finals day as currently happens.  Final details to be given, but I feel it is important that the initial league fixtures should be defined rather than letting the clubs arrange their own.  That element was a nightmare this year.

 

3.7 - Cup clashes - not much to say on this - weather as played havoc, I have no suggestions.  League is always re-arranged in deference to cups.

 

3.19 - Wigan proposal - difficult to support because of the huge area covered.  Try explaining to Lytham sitting in the glorioussunshine because matches in Colwyn Bay, Wallasey, New Brighton, Northop Hall, Bootle, Sefton and so on are rained off.  Big differences often crop up between grounds.  I think there may be a bigger issue with the consistency of different umpires and their willingness to play sometimes, which can't be affected by Cr Co.

 

4.5 - Book should be thrown at LCC for their mis-use of play-cricket and reporting of scorers and umpires.  Not an oversight when they deliberately delete other people's entries, that's just deception and not acceptable.

 

I can't see anything further in particular that requires comment, other than to say that if the accusations levied against St Helens Town are bourne out, which the evidence would seem to suggest they should be, my opinion would be to levy the full penalty on each occasion, awarding the matches to the respective oppositions and deducting the relevant points from St Helens as per the regulations on each of the 4 occasions.  In addition, the multiple offenses warrant referral to ManCom from Cr Co for them to discuss the attractiveness of keeping St Helens Town in the L&DCC.
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